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Date: June 19th, 2018 
 
From: HSC Board 
 
To: HSC Members 
 
Subj: CB HSC Minutes for the meeting on 19 June 
 
Meeting was called to order 1300 
 
Introductions of members were made.  Member sought to ensure all attendees sign the “sign in 
sheet” for record keeping purposes. 
 
Board members present: 
Richard D. 
Mike D. 
Pete B. 
Pat G. 
Gabe F. 
 
Last minutes were reviewed and approved by the Board. 
 
Acceptance of new additional members were sought.  Steve Shay from Southport accepted as a 
member. 
 
Discussion Points: 
 
Swing bridge Repairs: 

• Steel for repairs has been ordered.   
• Contractor selection is in progress.  Site visit by contractors occurred on June 12th but 

questions were asked that need answers.  
• Deadline for contractor selection postponed to June 29th.   
• Draft work plan still being worked by consultants.  The draft plan is needed for approval 

from USCG.   
• No issues with main pins, which can be re-used.   
• No work planned in channel until possibly the week of the 25th.   
• No update on overall schedule pending answers.   
• Coos Bay is applying for a grant for additional repairs beyond what was specified as 

failed.   
• Currently, the bridge is on schedule to be finished by end of July.   

 
Kayak brief: 

• Upcoming kayak “Field Checking Trip” on the bay will host ~15 kayakers associated 
with Cascadia Wildlands and UofO’s Outdoor Program. 

• Peaceful and lawful assembly will be encouraged and supported by the Coos County 
Sheriff’s Office 

• Coos County Sheriff’s will have a boat on the water to respond to potential emergency 
situations’ the bay will be at a negative outgoing tide during the meet. 

• Concern was raised for potential blocked traffic.  Unlawful acts will be handled 
accordingly. 
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• USCG representative said permit can be revoked if numbers exceed anticipated and 
requested attendance of 15 . 

 
Cascadia Brief given by the County Emergency Manager (EM): 

• Emergency Management plan is current and accepted by the Board of Commissioners.  
Call lists and phone numbers are currently good.  Resources have maintained mostly 
steady, and include recommendations to agencies. 

• Of consideration is number of personnel responding, capabilities, location, priorities of 
response.  Agencies have internal response policies. 

• Fire halls are the crux of aid post event.  In addition to the earthquake, concern revolves 
around liquefaction and the effects of the Tsunami.   

• Communications facilities post event are likely to be inoperable.  Public safety 
communications are based on microwave, which will likely be out of line and out of 
commission.  HAM radio will most likely be the most reliable.  Fire halls have ham radio 
stations.  TV, commercial radio likely to be inoperable.  Studios don’t have backup 
generators.  NOAA radio will still work as long as fuel works, ~2-3 days. 

• Supply chain disruption.  Fuel, supplies, material to clean the damage will be hard to 
come by.  We will likely be down on the priority list, as we’re not in a major are. 

• 65 Bridges in Coos County, but none have been seismically retrofitted.   
• Transportation will be an issue.  The group was asked if anyone had any facilities outside 

inundation zone, which was answered as negative.  Concern about vents over fuel tanks 
in ground, and water getting in the vents. 

• Population housing; 65,000 people in county without a sufficient housing plan for 
displaced people.  Education is ongoing to the populace regarding getting to high ground, 
but we still need to shelter and feed displaced. 

• Food / Water and sanitation an issue.  There are no supply caches right now.  No budget 
for creation or upkeep. 

• Special needs population.  Ranging from mobility issues to other disabilities.  Churches 
have agreed to be shelters if their building remain viable. 

• Seismic codes came in to affect in 2000s, but most buildings are older than that.  New 
construction to code, but older buildings may or may not survive.  JC buildings will be 
built to code. 

• Service animals and pets will be an issue, especially if people refuse to leave them. 
• Recovery; bridges and roads, would it be possible to have temporary fixes?   
• Electricity will be out for up to 3 years according to Oregon Resiliency Plan.  Sub 

stations are only built in S. Korea and Switzerland, and would need to be built to order. 
• 100% failure of water systems will occur in the event of Cascadia.  Tubes in ground will 

break. 
• Supply infrastructure.  Eventually we will get help, but it will take a while. 
• Schools will need to be rebuilt.   
• Port will assist greatly with influx of help, as it will be a supply line. 
• Will need to get regular medical aid established. 
• Will need to get commerce restarted, and people in the HSC will be a big driving force.  

Historically, once people leave, they typically don’t come back, which will necessitate 
getting the commerce started quickly. 

• Business will need a continuity of operations plan going.  Recommended getting business 
records backed up off site.  ‘Carbonite’ mentioned as a service for cloud storage. 

• 72 hour kit for individuals, but FEMA now suggests 2 weeks of supplies.  Recommended 
starting with 3 days and expand from there. 
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• Government will need our commerce restarted, as it provides the tax base.   
• Contact information, County Emergency Manager will be getting another part time help 

soon. 
• Comment: At a debriefing from NB city council post earthquake scare, some businesses 

learned they were listed as part of the emergency action plan; they want some of our 
equipment on high ground to help recovery.  Listing was previously unknown.  During 
the event, everyone came together quickly at the fire hall.   Good to know we are part of a 
plan.  The plan was int4ended to call the participants after  the fact, but it’s good to know 
beforehand that individuals are listed. 

• County EM:  If every business that can move equipment to high ground, please do, it will 
help with business stuff as well as recovery.  We have a database at county level re: what 
businesses have what, and what services they provide.  We try to use local assets for 
recovery and work operations.  EM can check to see if businesses are on the list, and can 
add their information if desired.  EM can send out what they track on a computerized 
system, which is independent of the internet.   

• Everbridge is available for companies’ subscription.  Everbridge can warn of Tsunami 
warning, but Cascadia will give no warning.  If it happens overseas, and tsunami is 
predicted, everbridge can give warning through automated emails and phone calls.. 

• If there are individual entities that have heavy equipment, it would be useful to contact 
them so they can plan to get their equipment in place.  Come off the chip pile and head to 
high ground. 

• The question was asked of the EM, “How many companies are in that list, and how many 
are aware?” 
EM:  Every one is aware, all companies filled out their information.    There are 200 – 
300 entries, but not all are heavy equipment. 

• Question was asked of EM:  Is the list of agencies to be called in case of emergency 
something that can be put on a read only file to be published? 

• EM: Would need to have everyone’s permission to publish that.  Good idea. 
• HAM radio operation was introduced, and discussed. 
• EM:  I have two, county has two, north bend has some.  There’s a handful.  Doubt about 

reliability, but they’re being improved. 
• Question was asked of the EM:  VHF Radios on that list? 
• EM: We have some standalone repeaters, VHF viable car to car, would work for trying to 

talk or get information about regional conditions locally. 
• Question was asked of the EM:  Can we get an Emergency Contact number? 
• EM:  Yes, send me an email and I’ll give you a sat phone contact. 

 
 
 
Old Business: 
Notification system for HSC members. 

• USCG:  We had a meeting where notification plans were duiscussed, and Ben Crowell is 
working on what the HSC would need as far as notifications. 

 
New Business: 
Buoy Operation: 

• Buoy 15 delayed deployment again until the fall.   
• The Cape Arago buoy, has wind speed.  Hopefully have that info on the radio in a couple 

of days.  Observations just off of Cape Arago. 
• National buoy data site giving wind strength only information.   
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• OSU buoy will be available soon, and will include wind direction. 
 
Dead marine life: 

• Off of North Jetty, 18-20 fathoms, everything is dead.  Collected crab is dead.  Past 
Winchester Bay to Florence, to 28 fathoms, everything is dead, including pyrozomes, 
from North Jetty to Tenmile.  OSU getting vessel out for research as to reason.  No low 
oxygen noted.  Summer hypoxia has been noted before during these times of year, 
probable reason if further problems noted. 
 

Coos Bay Response Coop Meeting: 
• Coos Bay Response COOP is going to have an event on the 30th.  Would be a good 5-10 

minute topic at next meetin.  It’s a drill / meet for new partners on Saturday, June 30th. 
 

Open Discussion: 
None 
 
The next meeting is scheduled for 17 July at 1300 at the Port conference room. 
 
Meeting closed at 1353. 
 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
HSC Board  


